Borough of Camden Council
Development Management
Camden Town Hall

Judd Street

London WC1H 9JE

Dear Sir

Planning Application No. 2018/1470/P

Under the above planning application, permission has been requested to demolish a garage
and erect a double-storey building with a staff flat at first floor level on the western side of
Chester Close South to which we strongly object.

This application has not been discussed with the residents committee of Chester Close
South even as a matter of courtesy. Chester Close South is a small cul de sac and any
building work would be seriously disruptive to the other residents and as there are a
number of other garages in the development would set a precedent for anyone wishing do
carry out building alterations in the future.

We understand that this building would be to provide staff accommodation for an already
large house in Chester Terrace, which, incidentally, does not even form part of the Chester
Close community. Also a large two storey extension would be the first thing visible when
entering the cul de sac and therefore make the whole development unattractive and spoil
the conservation area.

A visit by a Planning Officer to the site would be appreciated as it would be evident to
him/her that to agree to this application would be detrimental to the residents of Chester
Close South and have no benefit whatsoever to anyone but the applicants.

Mrs. Jeanette Thompson



